Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter October 18th 2015



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls: Nora Crockett, Ina Williams, Mark Kelleher, Jenny Horgan, Mary Hurley, Mary O'Brien, John Daly,

May They Rest in Peace

We welcome the new members of our Parish Community

Jack Laurence Daly, Zachary Maurice De La Cour, Naia Rita Molly Evans,

Chloe Emma Manning, Kayden Anthony Murphy, Robyn Maria O'Reilly,

Who were recently Baptised.

Lourdes Invalid Fund

The Thanksgiving Mass for the Lourdes Invalid Fund will be celebrated on Friday 23rd October, at Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital Chapel, at 7 .30pm. Refreshments will be served afterwards and all very welcome.

Ballintotis Community Defibrillator Training

A public meeting to organise defibrillator training will take place on Tuesday, October $20^{\rm th}$, at 8.00pm. in Ballintotis Community Hall. Please come and support this important initiative.

Upcoming Stations

Tuesday October 27th: Ballinacurra Stations,

GAA Pavilion at 7.30pm.

Friday October 30th: Caheralton, Curragrine & Loughaderra

Pat & Pauline O'Shea at 7.30pm.

Year For Consecrated Life

Mass at 7.00pm. on this Sunday evening in Holy Rosary Church – all very welcome.



Parish Website ó www.midletonparish.ie Parish Mobile 0872468234

Parish Office 021 4636508 parishoffice@gmail.com

Opening Hours- Mon-Thurs. 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. ó 12.00 p.m.

St. Vincent De Paul Contact No. 086-3114512

Midleton Pastoral Parish Council

The Pastoral Council completed its second year in June 2015.
The Council meets on the third Tuesday of each month from September to June. The first significant activity of year two was the celebration of Rosary Sunday on October 5th, 2014.
The church was decorated with floral arrangements depicting the mysteries of The Rosary and the procession (indoor because of the weather) was well attended. During the year the visitation of families with children for baptism, by members of the baptismal team, continued on a weekly basis with a ceremony on December 7th for all children baptised during the year.

The Council helped in several areas of the Sunday Liturgy.

- Placing baskets at the back of the church to receive Missalettes after Mass.
- Distribution of the bulletin after Mass
- The improved position of the microphone on the pulpit.

Perhaps the most important initiative was the suggestion that transition year students in second level schools would take part in The John Paul 11 Awards. With the active cooperation of the teachers, the results exceeded expectations with over forty second level students in the parish having completed activities for the Bronze Medal Award. The presentation of these awards takes place this Wednesday in Mallow at a Diocesan Event.

The Council began its third year this September and welcomes suggestions from parishioners, as to how as a parish community we can help spread The Kingdom of God.

Rural Stations This Week.

Monday October 19th. Carrigshane & Cahermone

Willie & Triona O'Connell at 7.30 p.m.

Thursday October 22nd. Stumphill, Castleview, Churchtown,

Whiterock & Dunsfort

Denis & Nora Kelleher at 7.30 p.m.

Thursday October 22nd. Ballyspillane & Killeendolling *Andrew & Anne Wall at 7.30 p.m.*

Kilbree, Killorga, Gurteenina &

Friday October 23rd Kilbree, F Attiquin

Vincent & Anne McCarthy at 8.00 p.m.